

Village of Chenequa

August 2025 Newsletter

Summer in the Village

Welcome to the Village of Chenequa, Part-Time Officers Derrick Janzen and Alex Griebling!!



Chief Matt Carney pictured above with Derrick Janzen

Derrick Janzen was sworn in July 22nd and is currently a full-time officer with the City of Hartford Police Department. Derrick has been a patrol officer for the past 10 years and serves as the Coordinator for the Hartford Police Cadet Program as well as their squad fleet manager.

Alex Griebling joined the Chenequa team in April after being a full-time officer with the New Berlin Police Department. While at New Berlin, she served as a field training officer. She decided to spend more time with her young and growing family and comes to Chenequa highly regarded by her former employer and coworkers. We are very excited to have Alex and Derrick join our team.



Clerk-Treasurer Deanna Braunschweig pictured above with Alex Griebling

Do you have a poor line of sight?

Chenequa is in full bloom now as the season progresses. If you are having difficulties seeing oncoming traffic while pulling onto Chenequa's main travel corridors due to excessive shrub or tree growth, we can help. Our Highway/ Forestry Department will happily remove whatever shrubbery and tree growth necessary to reduce blind spots. Please email Cody Lincoln at clincoln@chenequa.org with any questions or concerns. Thank you!

Boating Reminders

Reminder for everyone: all powered boats operating on any public waterway in the State of Wisconsin must have a Wisconsin Certificate Number (registration) and expiration decals to operate a recreational vessel legally. The Certificate of Number (registration card) must be on board and available for inspection by an enforcement officer whenever the vessel is operated.



The registration number and expiration decals must be displayed as follows:

- Numbers must be placed on each side of the forward half of the vessel.
- Number must be read from left to right.
- Numbers must be at least 3" high BLOCK letters.
- Numbers must contrast with the color of the vessel and be clearly visible and legible.
- Letters must be separated from the numbers by a space at least 2 inches wide.
- Decals must be affixed 3 inches behind (toward the stern) and in line with the number.
- Two-tones and camouflage numbers are not legal and should not be used.

For more rules regarding WI boating Laws and Responsibilities, please visit: THE HANDBOOK of Wisconsin Boating Laws and Responsibilities